
 

MEMO  

TO: Residents and Families 

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC  
Date:  November 5, 2024 

  
Update on Outbreak at Valley Manor LTC  

The respiratory outbreak has been declared over as of today, November 5, 

2024. 

The cause of the outbreak was not identified. 

Activities will resume and general visitors are welcome. 

A total of 9 residents and 8 staff were affected by this virus. 

 

 

 

 

 

  


